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February 2023  

What our priorities and what are doing.  

Our priorities are to maintain the environment and character of Minsterworth for the safety and enjoyment of 

residents and visitors.  

 

Our main safety concerns are the reduction of the impact of flooding and the maintenance of our 

highways.  To achieve these aims we are in close and constant contact with various departments of 

Gloucestershire County Council, Tewkesbury Borough Council and the Lower Severn Internal Drainage Board 

as well as our MP.  

The council has been working with the Police Commissioner to secure funding for a community speed watch 

camara. In addition to support road safety Minsterworth council agreed to fund 4 village gates located on the 

main road. Research demonstrates village gates have been effective in reducing speed.  

January the council considered the precept for the 2023/2024 year. The council agreed to increase the precept 

by 10% to £12,133.00. Details of the budget will be available shortly.  

Planning Applications  

01362/FUL Change of use from a public house to two residential semi-detached dwellings. Apple Tree Inn, 
Main Road, Minsterworth - Objection. 

 
22/01349/FUL Change of use from agricultural land to residential and erection of out building. Former Ham 
Green Cottage, Pound Lane - Support 

 
22/01277/FUL Technical details pursuant to ref 20/01281/PIP Erection of 8 dwellings and associates vehicular. 
Part Parcel 0003 Church Lane, Minsterworth – The planning has been agreed in principle by TBC, however 
council objected.  
 
22/01388/FUL The erection of a 3-bedroom bungalow next to Apple Tree Inn. Main Road, Minsterworth - 
Objection 

Planning Decisions by Tewkesbury Borough Council (TBC) 

22/00991/|FUL Retrospective permission to install a garden building. 5 Elver Close, Minsterworth. PERMIT. 
 
The council acknowledges planning within the village is important to residents and we recommend checking 
the website for the Agenda on upcoming planning applications. You can also sign up to receive notifications of 
applications from the TBC planning portal.   
 
The council are more than happy to report highways issues on behalf of the community. However there is a 
Gloucestershire Highways ‘Report it’ portal, public can report issues on the roads or public rights of way.  
 
www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/highways/ 
 

The next meeting of the Council takes place Monday 13th February @ 7pm in the Minsterworth Village Hall  

 As always, all residents are very welcome to attend. 

Parish Clerk: Jo Badham (07815 193851) 

http://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/highways/

